Oxfordshire County Council

Mill Lane Community Primary School

[image: image1.png]


The Windmill Community Nursery
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Head Teacher  Miss Tineke van der Ploeg

Telephone/fax 01844 352106

e-mail office.2465@mill-lane.oxon.sch.uk

Wednesday 4th September 2024
Dear Parents / Carers,

Welcome back to the start of a new and exciting year at Mill Lane. This week we are celebrating our 50th Birthday and we hope to see many of our past and present pupils at our exhibition and party on Friday.
Staffing
We are pleased to welcome Mrs Tina Zychowicz to the school and she will be teaching in Year 1. Miss Millie Hudders will be joining the Reception Class team. Below is a list of the members of staff working in each class:
Nursery: Amanda Payne, Bev Hardstaff, Emma Rockall, Amanda Maxwell

Reception: Suzie Pocock, Mia Neasham, Michelle Morgan, Angela Oakley, Millie Hudders
Class 1: Tina Zychowicz, Lynne Worley, Sarah Kennedy, Sian Kelly
Class 2: Lottie Jones, Ben Davis, Claire O’Brien
Class 3: Polly Sheppard, Juliette Richards, Andrea Leavesley, Sarah Daly
Class 4: Sarah Redrup, Nicky Palmer, Ruby Matthews, Debbie Godfrey
Class 5: Imogen Rea, Sarah Richardson, Sue Sheen
Class 6: Ali Kershaw, Alison Bird, Sheryl Hipwell
When the staff have their non-contact time (PPA) for planning, preparation and assessment this will be covered by Mr Thompson who will be teaching the children music and Mr Davis who will be doing P.E with the children.

Admin Team: Jackie Wingrove, Caroline Hiley, Matthew Wingrove

Caretaker: Victor Zammit
Cooks: Amanda Walker, Jackie Evans

Happy 50th Birthday!

This week sees us celebrating Mill Lane’s 50th birthday! It hardly seems possible that half a century has passed since the school opened. We have a huge amount of photographs and memorabilia from across the years that will be displayed in the hall for public viewings between 2pm and 7pm on Thursday and Friday this week. In the summer term, each of the classes also produced displays which you will be able to see too. Please do come along and take a trip down memory lane, but also help us look to the future as we will be displaying our Gruffland plans and hoping to raise lots of money for the project in donations. We also hope to display any birthday cakes that you may have been busy making for our competition. To see the week out in style, we will be rounding off with our outdoor gala celebration concert on Friday evening. We all have our fingers crossed for dry weather, as it will be taking place on the field and we’d love it to have party in the park vibes – rather than shivering in coats with umbrellas! Gates will open at 6.30pm for a 7pm start. We have an excellent selection of ex-pupils performing a variety of musical acts for us, alongside our current choir who will perform a song at the start. Special thanks must go to Mrs Hardstaff, who has been our gig manager and arranged all of the acts, with help from Mrs Roberts too who has provided music lessons for many past and present pupils. There will be several food vans serving a wide variety of cuisines and our own MLSA will be running a sweets and soft drinks stall and selling souvenir copies of our 50th aerial photo for you to buy. A big thank you to the MLSA for all their support in promoting this event and providing the food vans. Please do come along and also spread the word in the community. Tickets can be purchased through the link on our school website but you will also be able to buy them from the school office, at £5 each. The office will only be accepting cash in the correct amount on this occasion. Thank you for supporting us with this milestone event. We look forward to seeing you this week!
Extra-Curricular Opportunities

This year, we will be introducing a range of new clubs and activities for the children to sign up to. Some children find being on the playground or field at break times very overwhelming and it is also the one time during the school day when there are behaviour problems. With this in mind, we have introduced a ‘Lunch Hub’ for KS2 children. Each day, there will be an opportunity for children to come to the Hub and take part in set activities. On Monday and Friday it will be Gruffland maintenance and development, Tuesday it will be ‘Construction’, Wednesday ‘Arts & Crafts’ and Thursday it will be ‘Board Games’. Every day the library will be open for those children who just want to come in, chill and read. 
We will also be introducing a range of clubs at lunch time and after school. These clubs will be:

Monday lunchtime: Newspaper club with Mrs Redrup & Mrs Palmer (Yrs 1-6)

Tuesday lunchtime: Crochet with Miss Rea
Wednesday lunchtime: Mental health champions with Miss Rea
Thursday after school (3.15 to 4pm) : Choir with Miss van der Ploeg, Mrs Hardstaff, Mr Thompson (KS2)
Thursday lunchtime: Drama with Miss Sheppard (Yrs 1, 2 and 3)

Friday lunchtime: Lego with Mrs Kershaw (Years 4, 5 and 6)
These clubs will start during the week beginning Monday 16th September. They will run until January when we will have the same clubs but open them up to different year groups so that everyone has the opportunity to participate. We feel this will further enhance our curriculum where children already have regular forest school sessions, they can learn an instrument or become part of a rock band and cook their own breakfast. More information about these clubs will be sent out next week with a sign up sheet. 
School Drop Off and Collection
Please take care when dropping off your children and please do not drop off your child or stop in front of the school gates. White’s Field car park is always busy at the start and end of the day so could I remind you to take care when using the car park. 
Children arriving after 9.00am need to enter the school via the main entrance and reception. Children arriving after 9.30am will be marked as absent for that session. If your child is unwell, please ring the school as soon as possible (preferably before 9.30am) and inform us of the reason for the absence so we can maintain accurate records. For this week and next week we will allow parents through the side gates to drop children off in Year 2 to 6 then once they are settled we will ask parents to leave them at the gate and let them go through on their own.
Scooters and Bikes

We are more than happy for the children to ride their bikes or scooters to school. However, if your child brings a scooter or bike they should not ride it at any time on school grounds; this includes the pathway which runs alongside White’s Field as this is generally very busy with adults and children and is not very wide. The children should also not ride their scooters or bicycles on the path at the front of the school or through the main gates. When children ride a bike to school, they must wear a cycle helmet. Children can park their bikes and scooters in the racks outside of the hall. It is also advisable that children who use a scooter should also wear a helmet. 
Breakfast Club / After School Club
Mrs Hipwell, Mrs Worley, Mrs Leavesley and Mrs Walker continue to run our breakfast club. Children can arrive at the breakfast club any time after 8am and they need to go to the big hall via the front entrance. Children must be dropped off by an adult who needs to register them at the front desk. You must book to use the breakfast club as it gets very busy. The cost for the breakfast club is £2.
The school continues to run an after-school club every day from 3.00pm – 5.30pm. The club takes place in the big hall. The children do a range of activities and the cost is £9.00. Mrs Leavesley, Mr Davies and Mrs Worley supervise the club on various days between them and you need to book online to secure a place. The school’s booking system will show how many places are available for every given session at breakfast and after school club.

The school is closed on Friday 4th October for an INSET day. We will be offering a holiday club for this day if there is a big enough demand. You will be able to book onto this using the online booking system.
School Photographs

This year the school photographer will be on Monday 11th November. On this day the photographer will be taking individual children’s photos as well as sibling groups. Due to very few people buying class photographs over the last few years, the photographer will only be taking class photos for F1 and Year 6.

Reception Intake September 2025 Open Day

For parents of children who will be starting school in September 2024, we do not have official days where you can come and visit but we are open for viewing at any time; just ring the school office to make an appointment to look around the school.
Joyful Music Tuition

There are currently spaces for new students to start guitar, ukulele and drum lessons at school.   Spaces for individual tuition are offered on a first come, first served basis and once they are full we operate a waiting list. 
To book lessons on any of these instruments, or just to register your interest, please email Gail Roberts on gail_roberts@btinternet.com .  Current prices can be found on the Joyful Music enquiry letter in the school office.  Individual instrumental lessons are offered to children in Year 2 and above. 
New recorder groups for beginners will start up later on in the year – group recorder lessons are offered to Years 1 - 6.
 

Class Emails

During covid, we introduced class emails so that parents and carers could easily speak to class teachers at a time when face to face meetings was not an option. We have taken the decision to remove individual class emails as it is a lot easier to meet with class teachers. It also takes the pressure off class teachers feeling they have to reply to requests past reasonable school hours and impacting on their work life balance. Unfortunately, we have also had several incidents where emails have been of a negative, and in some cases rude tone which is not very pleasant for teachers to read when they are at home. Most things can wait until the morning or the end of the school day and it is so much easier to explain things face to face than via an email. You will also get a much quicker response. However, if you would like to contact the class teacher you can email using either of these 2 addresses and the message will get forwarded on: office.2465@mill-lane.oxon.sch.uk / head.2465@mill-lane.oxon.sch.uk. It is also possible to contact teachers via the school phone number (01844 352106) and most teachers are in school until 4.30pm. 
Yours sincerely,

Tineke van der Ploeg

Term Dates:
Please find below a list of term dates for this year:

Term Dates 2024 - 2025  
Term 1: Wednesday 4th September 2024 to Friday 25th October 2024    
INSET Day Monday 2nd & Tuesday 3rd September, Friday 4th October    
Term 2: Monday 4th November 2024 to Friday 20th December 2024 (1.30pm finish)   
Term 3: Tuesday 7th January 2025 to Friday 14th February 2025    
 INSET Day Monday 6th January 2025    
Term 4: Monday 24th February 2025 to Friday 4th April (1.30pm finish)      
Term 5: Tuesday 22nd April 2025 to Friday 23rd May 2025   
Bank Holiday 5th May 2025       
Term 6: Tuesday 3rd June 2025 to Tuesday 22nd July 2025 (1.30pm finish)    
INSET Day Monday 2nd June 2025    
Diary Dates  
Term 1

Friday 6th September: 50th Exhibition and Party. 6.30pm Gates open, 7pm concert starts
Thursday 12th September: Year 6 visit Oxford Castle

Monday 16th September: Year 3 Stone Age workshop

Tuesday 17th September: Year 2 Castles workshop

Tuesday 1st October: Year 6 open evening at LWS

Thursday 3rd October: 8.40am Year 6 LWS open morning

Friday 4th October: School closed – INSET day

Wednesday 9th October: 9am Harvest Festival

Tuesday 15th October: 9am Early Years / KS1 (Year 1 & 2) phonics coffee morning

Wednesday 16th October: Flu vaccines

Thursday 17th October: 9am Year 5 & 6 maths morning

Tuesday 22nd October: Year 3 & 4 coffee morning

Thursday 24th October: Year 1 & 2 maths morning

Friday 25th October: Last day of term

Term 2

Monday 4th November: Children return to school 
Friday 8th November: 6pm MLSA fireworks
WB Monday 11th November: Anti Bullying Week

Monday 11th November: School photographs

Tuesday 12th November: 3.30pm – 5.30pm Parents Evening

Thursday 4th November: 5pm – 8pm Parents Evening

Friday 15th November: Children in Need (Mufti day)

Thursday 12th December: 10am KS1 Christmas dress rehearsal

Friday 13th December: 2pm KS1 Christmas performance

Friday 13th December: 7pm Carols by Candlelight

Monday 16th December: Reception Class Christmas dress rehearsal

Tuesday 17th December: 2pm Reception Class Christmas performance

Wednesday 18th December: Christmas Jumper and Christmas Dinner day

Thursday 19th December: 1.30pm Panto – Aladdin

Friday 20th December: Last day of term. Family assembly 1.00pm. School closes 1.30pm (no after school club).

Children return on Tuesday 7th January 2025
